
EPGC 18-Hole Ladies League 
Fall/Winter Meeting Minutes - Dec 10, 2024  

President Kathy Niepagen called the meeting to order after lunch on Dec 10, 2024. 


Old Business: 
• Kathy thanked everyone for attending and playing in the league this year.  She mentioned 

that we got used to using Golf Genius for our league and liked it.  We will continue to use it 
for league.


• The treasurers report was read by treasurer Karen Weiland and is include at the end of these 
minutes.


• Patty Bishop read the 2024 Spring Meeting minutes.


New Business: 
• Kathy N will be stepping down as league president.  Karen Weiland has agreed to remain as 

treasurer.  Patty Bishop will stay as secretary if nobody else steps up.   We have board 
openings for President, Vice President, Secretary.  (Note that nobody volunteered for VP last 
year so we did without).  Joyce Steinman had agreed to be the Interclub representative.


• After discussion and approval by all, the following are the officers and inter club rep for 2025:

- President - Joyce Steinman

- VP - vacant

- Secretary - Patty Bishop

- Treasurer - Karen Wieland


- Interclub Rep - Beth Sennett


• Kathy thanked several groups and committees from 2024, including all the greeters who 
arrived early to register weekly players, the invitational committee members (Ginny, April, 
Mary, Donna), Karen for dealing with the weekly payouts, and Barb & Nancy for their 
delicious treats every week! 


• Karen W made a suggestion that we do away with skins.  She also suggested that instead of 
handing out the prize money for low gross/low net/play of the day each week, that we 
accumulate points for those and have a single payout at end of the season.  This was voted 
on an passed unanimously.  Note:  the boxes for birdies and chip-ins will remain and that 
money will be paid out each week. However, instead of rushing to get the payouts done 
before people leave each Tuesday, the payouts could be determined and paid the following 
week.  (Pretty much how we do it today, but the greeters handle this each week so it may be 
new to some and this alleviates the need to rush.)


• Dyni asked that the results be posted weekly.  She created a bulletin board and will have it 
installed in the ladies restroom.   We will post the results (and other items) on this board.  
Thanks Dyni!


• Linda Messer gave the Hole-in-One report:

- There were 4 hole in one’s this year, but 1 was by someone without Hole-in-one insurance, 

so she got a trophy but not the other items.  

- There were 2 on #3, 1 on #17, and 1 on #13




Hole in one payout	 	 	 	 Hole in one income


• The league also gave $100 to Julie, our gardener, out of this fund. 


• Linda reviewed the “rules” around the hole in one fund (included at end of minutes)


• Dyni reminded us that she is still collecting toiletries (travel sizes, unopened, extra 
toothbrushes, etc) for the battered women’s shelter.  Please donate whatever you can and 
she will take it!  Thanks Dyni!


• Pat Nickrent reported that due to difficulties fielding a travel team, we will not be in the travel 
league next year.  However, if you’d like to be listed as a possible sub for the league, please 
sign up on the sheet sent around today or let Pat Nickrent or Cindy Gillis know before April. 


• Pam Yerkes requested a membership list once the members sign up next year.  This was 
emailed out this year from Kathy Niepagen and will be provided again next year.  We may 
consider posting it on the new bulletin board.


• Next meeting will be April 29, 2025. Everyone have a wonder holiday and we hope to see 
you next season!!


Meeting adjourned! 


$300 Gift certificates $5380 From policies

$108 Trophies -903.25 Expenses

$395.25 Bar bill $4476.75 Remaining for  
general fund

$903.25 Total 
expenses 
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